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Did You Know: FEMA Decisions Can Be Appealed 
 
Hurricane Matthew survivors in South Carolina can appeal for more assistance if they disagree with the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency’s decisions regarding their applications.  
 
According to a news release issued by FEMA, registered survivors can appeal FEMA’s decision by taking the 
following actions: 
 

 Submit a written appeal explaining why the survivor disagrees with the decision. The letter must include 
supporting documents and must be signed and dated. 

 List the FEMA registration number on every page along with the disaster name “DR-4286-SC.” 

 Mail the letter and supporting documents in the same envelope within 60 days of receiving the 
determination letter to: 

FEMA National Processing Service Center 
P.O. Box 10055 
Hyattsville, MD 20782-7055 

 

Letters may also be faxed to 800-827-8112, Attn: FEMA Appeals Office. 

Click here to view the full release issued by FEMA. 
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